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MEMORANDUM 

RE: Tree Removal Permit 
232 E. Monroe St., Taxlot 51029BC01400 

October 17, 2023 

A tree removal permit authorizing the removal of trees that have been identified as hazardous.  The trees 
authorized for removal by this permit are: 

• One Western red cedar (Thuja plicata), approximately 12 inch DBH.

The application was submitted with a Tree Hazard Evaluation Form prepared by an ISA Certified Arborist as 
required by CBMC 17.70.030.  The application and subject trees have been reviewed by an independent arborist 
on contract with the City and approval of the application has been recommended.  

This removal application meets the criteria of CMBC 17.70.020(A) Permit Issuance - Criteria which states: 

A. Removal of a tree which poses a safety hazard.  The applicant must demonstrate that:

1. The condition or location of the tree presents either a foreseeable danger to public safety, or a foreseeable
danger of property damage to an existing structure; and

2. Such hazard or danger cannot reasonably be alleviated by pruning or treatment of the tree.

Replacement of the removed trees is not required. 

This permit may be appealed to the Planning Commission by filing an appeal with the City Manager within 14 days 
of the date of this decision. 

Sincerely, 

Robert St. Clair 
Planner 

http://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/


Treescapes Northwest

Jeff Gerhardt, Consulting Arborist

ISA Certified Arborist #PN-5541A


City of Cannon Beach, Planning Department

Attn: Robert St. Clair

stclair@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

(503) 436-8053

October 15, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 232 E Monroe St


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Ross and 
Connie Wescott.  I visually inspected the tree and site on October 15th.  It is my 
recommendation the removal request for 1 tree be granted.


The tree is a Western redcedar (Thuja plicata), located along the western property line at 272 
W Gogona Ave.  The tree is approximately 12” in DBH and 50’ tall (photograph attached).  
Please additionally reference the site map and ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation submitted by 
Certified Arborist, Joe Balden.  The tree has a low percentage of living canopy.  The tree is in a 
state of decline and will die soon.  I recommend the removal request for this tree be granted 
according to permit Criteria C, “The tree presents a safety hazard.”  Replanting is not a 
necessity for this property as multiple Sitka spruce trees exist on site.


Best regards,


Jeff Gerhardt


Treescapes Northwest	 CCB# 236534

P.O. Box 52	 Cell: 503-453-5571

Manzanita, OR  97130	 www.treescapesnorthwest.com



Dying Western redcedar at 232 E Monroe
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X

Robert St. Clair
Planner                                            October 17, 2023










